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DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

April 22, 2007

6:01 p.m. – Cheryl V. opened the meeting with a quiet time and read Concept #4.
Attendance:  39
Introduction for first time attendees:  

None
Anniversaries:

· Susie – 27 years
· Brian – 28 months

· Leslie – 10 years

· Stacy – 2 years

· Matt – 2 years

· Alan – 9 months

· Joe – 3 years

· Scott – 10years

Secretary’s Report:

February & March Minutes were posted on March 15th.  There were no requested corrections or questions.  Brian motioned to accept; Brian S. seconds the motion.  All attendees were in favor. 
Treasurer’s Report:

See Attachment A 
GSR Reports:

· Barb – for the Gateway Women’s Tuesday 7p.m. – Thank you to District 10 for the case of “The First 164 pages” donation.  This meeting is doing very well.

· John – Joy Lutheran, Joyful Tuesday 7:30p.m. – submitted a $25 Pink Can donation.

Old Business:
2007 State Conference

Steve K – Announced there have been 30 registrations turned in up to today.  The phone is ringing frequently with questions concerning the conference.  A suggestion was made to stop the registration number at 400 for the banquet, so if you’re interested please be advised space is limited.  The final touches are being made but they are still in need of volunteers.  Hospitality is looking for donations of either food or money.
Q:  Bob asked how many people per table if reserving for the banquet?

A:  10

Wally noted that the reserved block of hotel rooms are running out.  Last year those who missed the block paid a significant amount more.  July 13th is the hotel reservation deadline.

Steve K reminded everyone the next Conference Planning Meeting is on May 6th, not May 13th as originally planned, due to Mothers Day.  The meeting will be held at the Waukegan Alano Club.

Ad Hoc Committee on Area Structure

Scott S. - The meeting members have been busy writing drafts; no other news.  The April meeting overlapped with the District meeting.
2007 Post General Service Report

Brian B. – The meeting location has been confirmed at St. Lawrence Church, Libertyville and will be held on July 14th from 10:30a.m. to 5p.m.  The flier and workshop are in final stages.  The flier will be released within the next week and the topic of the workshop is “One drunk talking to other drunk”.  Our Area Delegate, 
Larry S., will be sharing the results of the GSO National Meeting.  District 10, 12, 21 & 28 will be in attendance.

New Business:
Cost Increase for Conscious Contact
Chris M reports a new proposal has been made to reduce the number of monthly prints from 600 to 400.  Cheryl V opened the floor for discussion.  Matt said his group proposed to reduce the number of volumes from 12 to 6.  Brian S., Brian, Lisa, Mary and others were strongly against reducing the number of volumes.  Selby feels the district should pay the difference in cost increase and to end the debate; several other attendees agreed.  A vote was taken on weather the District should incur the additional cost or not.  All but four people voted in favor.  Cheryl V re-opened the discussion to those opposed to see if any new reasons were brought up.  No new ideas were proposed and a motion to accept the vote was made by Chris M; second motion was made by Brian (and several others).
Committee Reports
Directory:

John H reports 65 changes were submitted and all updates were submitted for print.  He has started the bid process and has found no other printer more competitive than Ramin Printing as follows:

The minimum order per directory printing is now 5,000 copies. We always order around 5,000 or more copies anyway. 

The quotes from printing are as follows:

	Directories Printed
	Price per booklet
	Total Cost Estimate

	5,000
	$0.373 (cents)
	$1866.00

	6,000
	$0.368 (cents)
	$2211.00

	7,000
	$0.362 (cents)
	$2538.00


  The cost for printing has only gone up about$0.5 (cents) per copy in the last 4 years. Richard at Ramin Printing does a really fantastic job for us.

Answering Service:

Greg reported numbers for the following dates: 

March 26, 2007 – April 16, 2007

Total


135
Meeting Information
50
12 Step


16
Spanish Meetings

 1

Other Districts

 31

Hang Up/ Will call back   10
Alanon/ NA.
             5
Wrong number

 6
Miscellaneous

 3
Website info 

 5

Solicitors


 8
Mary proposed we put our phone number in Pioneer Press; it is a free service.

Treatment:

Gloria – No report
Public Information:

Rick reports he attended the Area Spring Conference and picked up several valuable suggestions from the Area P.I. chairman.  The most significant recommendation was to encourage groups to purchase GSO provided literature racks to place in public places such as law offices, etc.  Each rack would be managed and restocked by the group which purchased it.
CPC:

Eileen reports she attended the Area Spring Conference and received several ideas on how to connect with the professionals who suffer, although most of the ideas will require help from others.  Eileen asked if there were any volunteers, at which time Cheryl V asked if anybody was willing to run for Alternate CPC chair.  Ken and Allan both nominate themselves and a vote is taken.  Ken is voted the new Alt. Chair for CPC.

Grapevine:

Matt reports that Joanne broke her foot so she will be out for awhile.  Next, Grapevine will now be posting information on the District 10 website.  Lastly, there was some confusion over annual subscription prices due to a misinterpretation in the last GV editor’s notes.  GV annual subscriptions are still reasonably priced at $18.
Literature:

Dawn - No report

Corrections:
Debbie & Mark were not present, so Cheryl V read the following report:
Eighteen Big Books were given out along with assorted Grapevines in April.

The pamphlets were delivered on 4-5-07 and will be a beneficial source of information for those who are “Checking Us Out”

Thank you to Dawn H. for submitting the literature order in a timely manner.

After reviewing the Big Book usage to date (one case per month) and the Corrections Budget, it seems we have funds on hand to last the rest of the year. 

This is due in large part to the generosity of the groups that have contributed to the Pink Cans as well as cases of Big Books. 

This District is truly the “…Hand of A.A. …” that is reaching out to others.

For the above reasons, we think it prudent and responsible to suspend the Pink Can donations at this time. Funds that have not been turned in may be kept by the groups or turned in as the groups determine.

As suggested by Cheryl V., we will be exploring other options for use of the funds such as printing a Corrections Meeting Directory, which would not have names in it, Purchasing Grapevine Subscriptions for the jail, sharing with District 12 and the work release program if needed, as well as any other avenues the groups might suggest.  Please bring these thoughts and thanks to your groups.

*Note:  It was brought to the District’s attention that the original intent of the “Pink Can” donations was for other Districts who were less fortunate.

Newsletter:
Chris M. – Thanked everyone for their contributions for stories to the Conscious Contact. 

Archives:

Bob reports he received several District archive donations and will be visiting the Area next month to obtain more.
Special Needs:

No report.

Events:

The District 10 & 12 Spring Breakfast was a success.  We don't have the final count of attendees from Terry V. yet.  But it was around 200 and they did make their guarantee.  The speaker was great.  

 

The fall breakfast will be October 28, 2008.  It will also be held at the Ramada Inn in Waukegan.  We tried several other sites and just can't find any place that that will allow us to keep the ticket price at $ 15.00.  Our speaker will be our Area Delegate, Larry Stiff.   The Ramada Inn wanted a $ 1000.00 to "hold" the date.  That was negotiated to $ 500.00. We need a check sent to Saddle Ridge (the banquet room) at the Ramada right away please. 

Website:  

No report

GSR Contact Committee:

No report.

Officers Reports DCM, Alt DCM:

Alternate DCM report: 

Scott S. – No Report


DCM Report – 4/22/07

Cheryl V.-

Last week I attended the Area Spring Assembly and Pre-General Service Conference Workshop in Geneva. There were 5 other members of our District in attendance. This means that of the 13 Topics for the GSC agenda, we actively participated in 6 of them. It is good to know that the voice of AA from our District was heard.

Participation was in Agenda, Finance, Archives, CPC, Grapevine, and Report & Charter. To cover all the items of the agenda would be somewhat time consuming, as we are already aware. When the minutes are sent to me, I will forward them on to all e-mail addresses. I will also attempt to make printed copies available to all who request them. 

Of note, Larry S., our Area Delegate, mentioned how we addressed the General Service Conference agenda in at our District meetings to the gathered Assembly during his report. While it may have seemed somewhat tedious as we went through the process, it is nice to know that we may have provided an example that other Districts could follow next year.

There were a few other items of business at the Assembly. Marcia S. was appointed to be Special Needs Coordinator for the Area. It is her hope that this will become an elected position in the coming year. Also, Rich H. from District 11 was voted in as Area Alternate Corrections Chair. In addition, the Alternate CPC position has become vacant due to resignation. An election for this position will be held at the Summer Assembly on June 16th in Palatine. The motion to purchase translation equipment for the Area was tabled for further consideration, and the Area approved the rental of a storage unit for the various pieces of equipment. This locker will be in Sycamore, in the vicinity of the bank where the Area Committee meetings are held. Should any District which to use any of the equipment, arrangements can be made to pick it up, or have it delivered.

Finally, today is the first day of the 57th General Service Conference. We have spent the last two months in discussion of the agenda items. We have taken our voice to our Area Delegate, Larry S. He is now charged with the “Right of Decision” as set forth in Concept III, as he carries our collective Group Conscious with him. At this time, I would like to share a small portion of the memorial service held for Bill W. in New York City on February 14, 1971. These thoughts were shared by Dr. Norris, and I think they are appropriate for our efforts these past two months:

“Bill's constant concern during almost all of the years that I knew him was that Alcoholics Anonymous should always be available for the suffering alcoholic--that the mistakes that led to the fading of previous movements to help alcoholics should be avoided. To me one measure of his greatness is the clarity of his vision of the future in his determination to let go of us long before we were willing to let go of him.

Bill was a good sponsor, - the wise old timer determined to relinquish the role of founder because he knew that A.A. must, as he would say, come of age and take complete responsibility for itself. He had an abiding faith that our Fellowship not only could, but 
should run without him. Repeatedly, during the last few years, he has said in General Service Conference sessions "We have nothing to fear." Bill believed that the wisdom of A.A. came out of church basements and not from the pulpit; that it was directed from the groups to the Trustees rather than the other way around. He sometimes felt, though, when the Conference disagreed with him as it sometimes did, that its conscience needed to be better informed, but it was this way that we really shared experience and developed strength and confidence that the answers would work out.

Bill knew that it was not one voice that should be heard, but many thousands of voices. And it was his gift that he was able to listen to them all, then, out of the noise and confusion discerns the group conscience. Then he would put it all together, the tension of argument would fade, and everyone would realize that his answer was right. What Bill's death means to me now is, that all of us--all of us: you, the delegates, the Trustees--will have to listen much more carefully than we once did in order to make out the voice of the group conscience.

And I know that this is possible. Bill has trained us for it beginning in St. Louis in 1955. For this was Bill's vision -- to create a channel of communication within the Fellowship of Alcoholics Anonymous that would make it possible for everyone to be hear: from the individual through the group, to the delegates and to the Trustees, so that A.A. will always be here to extend a hand to the drunk who is at this very moment crying out in the darkness of his night as he reaches for help.”

See attachment A below.
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